From:

howard.west@

Sent:

Wed, 26 Jul 2023 12:35:43 +0100

To:

Licensing (HAR)

Cc:

Parish Clerk; Cllr. John Mann

Subject:

RE: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV
Representation re Crimple Licensing 260723.docx

Attachments: Importance:

Normal

Dear Freja,

Please accept the following (also added as a file attachment) as the representation from Pannal and Burn Bridge Parish Council. Should anything therein be inadequate, please could you inform me by return in order for us to rectify any discrepancy before the due time/date.

As an aside,

A general question, not related specifically to this representation, is why specified measurements of sound are limited to between 40 and 160Hz when the upper human hearing range (especially for infants) can exceed 20KHz.

Kind regards

Howard

To: Licencing Harrogate re Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV Further to correspondence to/from Cllr John Mann, please find below the representation from Pannal and Burn Bridge Parish Council.

C23/00828/LAPFUV

Our objection relates to the third licensing objective: The Prevention of Public Nuisance The application includes recorded and live music to be played inside and (or relayed) outside the premises in question. It is well-known that the volume, especially of live music always increases later in an event when it would cause maximum nuisance to any neighbouring properties. Should music be performed or relayed outside, then even if the sound level were deemed acceptable before 2300, it will inevitably be greater after that time when there is no-one in authority available to enforce cessation of the activity or to ensure reduction in dB output.

The location in question is open across the Crimple Valley with no sound barrier or muffling/deadening effect whatsoever to stop sound waves reaching All Saints Court – some half dozen houses plus another similar number soon to be adjoining, being the subject of a current planning application for Pannal House Farm.

Equally, there is nothing to provide sound baffle across the Pannal Sports Junior Football Club's playing field to those residential properties on streets off Station Road. Similarly, all properties in Clark Beck Close (24) and those on Pannal Green backing onto the open fields in the Crimple Valley (approximately 20) would be affected likewise. It is probable that residents on and around Stone Rings Lane would also be affected. Live music is, we understand, without exception played through performers' own amplification equipment so the stipulation governing use of Crimple's own amplification system would appear meaningless, other than for recorded music.

We note also that on and off-sales of alcohol is being requested up until 0200 on Fridays and Saturdays. One can understand a request for on-premise sales during a function up to 2300 but to suggest off-sales beyond 2300 is beyond comprehension. We believe that if such sales were permitted, it is possible, even likely, that licensing objectives 1 and 2 could also be compromised.

It should be noted that sound emanating from the premises already causes a nuisance and we trust that residents at All Saints Court will make their own representations regarding this disturbance. One resident there has stated that noise from events at Rudding Park can be heard from their homes. That is much further away than just a couple hundred metres down the hill to the Crimple complex. Proximity to the sound source is indeed one consideration but topography is also relevant. As evidenced by the Rudding Park source and also from the Harrogate Riding Centre site off Brackenthwaite Lane, where their events can clearly be heard from everywhere in Pannal village, which is more than a mile away, it would appear that the Crimple Valley is an excellent conduit for sound, acting as a loud-hailer in certain conditions.

Given the concerns expressed and even when taking into consideration the possible mitigation factors expressed by NYC in their document dated 5th July 2023, we believe that the current conditions regarding finishing times should, at a minimum, remain as they are and that music, eating and drinking outside the enclosed premises should not be tolerated under any circumstances after 2100 as it would be inevitable that doors to the main premises would be left open for access and resultant exposure to loud music. The current set-up bears no relation to that in place when the original licence application was granted. One should question the suitability of the existing licence for the current organisation let alone permit any extension.

Howard West

Chairman, Pannal and Burn Bridge Parish Clerk

----Original Message-----

From: "Licensing (HAR)" < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk>

Sent: Tuesday, 25 July, 2023 14:16

To: "howard.west@

<howard.west@

Subject: RE: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

That's great.

Also I don't know if it mentioned on the previous email but the end of consultation is midnight on the 27th July.

Kind regards

Freja Lythgow

Technical Support Officer
Licensing
Regulatory Services (Harrogate Area)
North Yorkshire Council
PO Box 787
Harrogate

HG19RW

Tel: 0300 131 2 131

Te-mail: Freja.Lythgow@northyorks.gov.uk

■ Website: <u>www.harrogate.gov.uk</u>■ Web: www.northyorks.gov.uk

NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNCIL

From: howard.west

khoward.west

Sent: 25 July 2023 14:11

To: Licensing (HAR) < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk>

Cc: Parish Clerk <parishclerk

Subject: RE: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

Thanks Freja,

Of course, we will outline the detail in our representation but it's clear that public nuisance is the primary concern.

We can understand the request to continue serving alcohol within the premises but to include off-sales after midnight is simply perverse and could lead to the first and second objectives being affected as well. We'll highlight that too.

Kind regards

Howard

p.s. I've cc'd our parish clerk but she's on vacation at the moment so the PC's response will come via me.

Н

----Original Message-----

From: "Licensing (HAR)" < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk >

Sent: Tuesday, 25 July, 2023 13:58

To: "howard.west

<howard.west

Subject: RE: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

Hi Howard,

Like I said in Cllr Mann's email we are going to need some more information and evidence as part of the representation, i.e How many houses, how close, whether they suffer disturbance already and how it affects them etc.

Kind regards

Freja Lythgow

Technical Support Officer

Licensing

Regulatory Services (Harrogate Area) North Yorkshire Council PO Box 787 Harrogate HG1 9RW Tel: 0300 131 2 131 · Teja.Lythgow@northyorks.gov.uk Website: www.harrogate.gov.uk Web: www.northyorks.gov.uk NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNCIL <howard.west@</pre> From: howard.west Sent: 25 July 2023 13:34 To: Licensing (HAR) < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk > Cc: Licensing (HAR) < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk >; Cllr.John Mann ; Licensing (HAR) < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk >; Jane <parishclerk</pre> Subject: RE: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV Thanks Freja. It's clearly the prevention of public nuisance in our case. Kind regards Howard. ----Original Message-----From: "Licensing (HAR)" < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk > Sent: Tuesday, 25 July, 2023 12:37 To: "howard.west "Licensing (HAR)" <howard.west licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk> , "Licensing

Hello.

<parishclerk</pre>

In the document attached regarding guidance making a rep, that includes the 4 licensing objectives.

The four licensing objectives are:

The prevention of crime and disorder

(HAR)" < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk >, "Jane"

Subject: RE: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

Public safety

Cc: "Cllr.John Mann" 4

- The prevention of public nuisance
- The protection of children from harm

I have attached the guidance for making a rep again.

Kind regards

Freja Lythgow

Technical Support Officer

Licensing

Regulatory Services (Harrogate Area)

North Yorkshire Council

PO Box 787

Harrogate

HG1 9RW

Tel: 0300 131 2 131

→ E-mail: Freja.Lythgow@northyorks.gov.uk

■ Website: <u>www.harrogate.gov.uk</u>■ Web: <u>www.</u>northyorks.gov.uk



From: howard.west

<howard.west(

Sent: 25 July 2023 12:32

To: Licensing (HAR) < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk >

Cc: Cllr.John Mann ; Licensing (HAR)

licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk>; Jane <parishclerk</p>

Subject: RE: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

Please excuse my ignorance but what are the 4 licencing objectives? If they have been highlighted somewhere in correspondence we have missed such information.

As lay people, we have no idea what this means, never having been confronted with such a request.

Please email Cllr Mann and me by return with this information to enable us to comment before the deadline.

Regards

Howard West

Chairman, Pannal and Burn Bridge Parish Council

----Original Message-----

From: "Licensing (HAR)" < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk >

Sent: Tuesday, 25 July, 2023 11:52

To: "Cllr.John Mann" Licensing

(HAR)" < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk>

Cc: "howard.west

howard.west "Jane"

<parishclerk()</pre>

Subject: RE: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

Dear Cllr Mann

Thank you for your email received by licensing on 24th July 2023.

We are unable to accept your representation for the following reason:

There is no information regarding how the application undermines the 4 licensing objectives. It would be useful if you could expand the detail of the rep. How many houses, how close, whether they suffer disturbance already and how it affects them etc. I have attached the Environmental Protection Rep that has been agreed with the applicant. These conditions will be added onto the Premises Licence.

I have attached the guidance to make a representation for a premises licence to aid you should you wish to make a further representation. As per the guidance, all representations must be about the likely effect of granting the licence on the promotion of at least one of the four licensing objectives. You must therefore, explicitly link any representation to one or more of the objectives. Representations should be specific to the premises and evidence based.

Should you wish to make a representation this must be received by midnight on 27 July 2023, this may be emailed to licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk

If you require anything further, please let me know.

Kind regards

Freja Lythgow

Technical Support Officer

Licensing

Regulatory Services (Harrogate Area)

North Yorkshire Council

PO Box 787

Harrogate

HG1 9RW

Tel: 0300 131 2 131

◆ E-mail: Freja.Lythgow@northyorks.gov.uk

Website: <u>www.harrogate.gov.uk</u>Web: <u>www.northyorks.gov.uk</u>



OFFICIAL OFFICIAL - SENSITIVE

From: Clir.John Mann

Sent: 24 July 2023 13:46

To: Licensing (HAR) < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk Cc: howard.west ; Jane

<parishclerid</p>

Subject: FW: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

Hello

As the local Council Member for this application I wish to object to this application.

I consider that the requested extended hours of opening are too late, given the venue's proximity to housing My considered view is that the hours of the establishment should remain as they are, ie closing at 1130pm every

day of the week including Sunday.

I discussed this application with the parish council and their views are given below – they have asked me to pass them on to NYC Licensing Team. Please note that both myself and a parish councillor representative would wish to speak when this application comes before the NYC Licence Sub-Committee.

Many thanks

Cllr John Mann, Oatlands and Pannal Division

VIEWS OF THE PARISH COUNCIL ON THE APPLICATION

From: parishclerk@

Date: 19 July 2023 at 15:57:32 BST

To: John Mann

Cc: howard.west

Subject: Crimple Hall licence application

Good afternoon John

Following councillors' consideration of this application at their PC meeting on 13th July, when it was unanimously decided that the Friday / Saturday extension time from 11pm to 2am should not be granted, it would be much appreciated if you would kindly use your offices to present this decision from the Parish Council. In addition, a parish councillor representative would wish to speak when this application comes before the NYC Licence Sub-Committee.

Many thanks and kind regards

Jane

Parish Clerk

From: Licensing (HAR) < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk >

Sent: 29 June 2023 14:11

To: Cllr - Harrogate & Knaresborough ACC

Cc: Licensing (HAR) < licensing.har@northyorks.gov.uk > Subject: Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

Good afternoon.

We have received an application from the following Premises. Please advise if you have received the application and wish to make representation by the 27th July 2023

Date received: 29/06/2023

Date properly made: 29/06/2023

Premises Address: Crimple, Leeds Road, Pannal, HG3 1EW

To: Licencing Harrogate re Full Variation Crimple - C23/00828/LAPFUV

Further to correspondence to/from Cllr John Mann, please find below the representation from Pannal and Burn Bridge Parish Council.

C23/00828/LAPFUV

Our objection relates to the third licensing objective: The Prevention of Public Nuisance

The application includes recorded and live music to be played inside and (or relayed) outside the premises in question. It is well-known that the volume, especially of live music always increases later in an event when it would cause maximum nuisance to any neighbouring properties. Should music be performed or relayed outside, then even if the sound level were deemed acceptable before 2300, it will inevitably be greater after that time when there is no-one in authority available to enforce cessation of the activity or to ensure reduction in dB output.

The location in question is open across the Crimple Valley with no sound barrier or muffling/deadening effect whatsoever to stop sound waves reaching All Saints Court – some half dozen houses plus another similar number soon to be adjoining, being the subject of a current planning application for Pannal House Farm.

Equally, there is nothing to provide sound baffle across the Pannal Sports Junior Football Club's playing field to those residential properties on streets off Station Road. Similarly, all properties in Clark Beck Close (24) and those on Pannal Green backing onto the open fields in the Crimple Valley (approximately 20) would be affected likewise. It is probable that residents on and around Stone Rings Lane would also be affected.

Live music is, we understand, without exception played through performers' own amplification equipment so the stipulation governing use of Crimple's own amplification system would appear meaningless, other than for recorded music.

We note also that on and off-sales of alcohol is being requested up until 0200 on Fridays and Saturdays. One can understand a request for on-premise sales during a function up to 2300 but to suggest off-sales beyond 2300 is beyond comprehension. We believe that if such sales were permitted, it is possible, even likely, that licensing objectives 1 and 2 could also be compromised.

It should be noted that sound emanating from the premises already causes a nuisance and we trust that residents at All Saints Court will make their own representations regarding this disturbance. One resident there has stated that noise from events at Rudding Park can be heard from their homes. That is much further away than just a couple hundred metres down the hill to the Crimple complex. Proximity to the sound source is indeed one consideration but topography is also relevant. As evidenced by the Rudding Park source and also from the Harrogate Riding Centre site off Brackenthwaite Lane, where their events can clearly be

heard from everywhere in Pannal village, which is more than a mile away, it would appear that the Crimple Valley is an excellent conduit for sound, acting as a loud-hailer in certain conditions.

Given the concerns expressed and even when taking into consideration the possible mitigation factors expressed by NYC in their document dated 5th July 2023, we believe that the current conditions regarding finishing times should, at a minimum, remain as they are and that music, eating and drinking outside the enclosed premises should not be tolerated under any circumstances after 2100 as it would be inevitable that doors to the main premises would be left open for access and resultant exposure to loud music. The current set-up bears no relation to that in place when the original licence application was granted. One should question the suitability of the existing licence for the current organisation let alone permit any extension.

Howard West

Chairman, Pannal and Burn Bridge Parish Clerk